Hi Debi;

Curtis asked me this morning if I could tie down an approximate ignition time for the Onion Fire and share it with you.  I looked at all strikes in the in the vicinity of the fire (June 1 - August 22) that could be logical candidates for the ignition source.  Only 1 strike was close, 3/4 of a mile east of the fire.  The next closest strikes were 2.4 miles and further. 

The "candidate" was logged at 1727 hours on August 5.  

Please call if you have any questions.

Russ

